
 
 

2275 Upper Middle Road East, Suite 300 | Oakville, ON, Canada L6H 0C3 | Main: 416.364.8820 | Fax: 416.364.0193 | www.baffinland.com 
 

 

 

August 8, 2013 

 

Mr. Brian Aglukark 
Nunavut Planning Commission 
P.O. Box 2101 
Cambridge Bay, NU  X0B 0C0 

Dear Mr. Aglukark: 

Re: Mary River Project – Early Revenue Phase 

Further to my previous letter today on this matter, I wish to make a correction to the Revised 
Application to Determine Conformity.   

The attached Revised Application to Determine Conformity should replace the one in my 
previous letter.  We have noted on the attached Revised Application at the top that the 
reference is to “Madsen, August 8, 2013 Que” rather than “Curran, June 13 Que”.  We have 
also corrected a change to Question #21, which indicates our response, but confirms that an 
Application has been filed based on the NPC request of August 6, 2013. 

Sincerely, 

 

Erik Madsen, Vice President 
Sustainable Development, Health, Safety & Environment 

cc: Mr. Ryan Barry, NIRB 
 Ms. Georgina Williston, DFO 
 Mr. Bernie MacIsaac and Mr. Stephen Williamson Bathory, QIA 
 Ms. Phyllis Beaulieu, NWB 
 Ms. Tracey McCaie, AANDC 
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